CITY OF ELSBERRY

SPECIAL BOARD SESSION 

 NOVEMBER 15, 2016

ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:05 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Aldermen Talbot, Aldermen Harper, Alderman Hartley, Aldermen Hunter, Aldermen Kinion, Aldermen Rockwell, City Clerk Sharon Kakouris.  Also present were Marshall Suddarth of Alliance Water Resources, City Attorney Rob Guinness, Lester Lempke, Lempke Construction, and Brian Marten from MECO.
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order and led in the pledge to the flag.  Roll call deemed a quorum present.
PROGRAM UPDATES
City Attorney, Rob Guinness, stated that there were concerns over the price increase of $20,000.  Mr. Lempke asked for a meeting with the city, MECO, UDSA, and Mr. Guinness about the project.  Mr. Lempke wants to do the project and if the city would agree to a change order for at least $10,000.00 they would do the project.

A motion was made to agree to pay the $10,000.00; motion was made by Alderman Hartley, seconded by Aldermen Harper, with the vote as follows:


AYES-Harper, Hartley, Hunter, Kinion, Rockwell, Talbot

NAYS-0

ABSENT-0
 


Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent.
The insurance Rob is waiting to certify the coverage. Once he is satisfied he will sign off on it.
A motion was made to go with Rob’s recommendation for the insurance, motion made by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Hunter, with the vote as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Hunter, Kinion, Rockwell, Talbot, Harper

NAYS-0

ABSENT-0
 


Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent.
There was a discussion on the time frame for the completion of work.  Mr. Lempke would like an extension to 365 for weather conditions.

A motion was made to extend the completion days to 365, motion made by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Talbot, with the vote as follows:


AYES-Hunter, Kinion, Rockwell, Talbot, Harper, Hartley

NAYS-0

ABSENT-0
 


Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent.
Marshall Suddarth stated that there are a few things that have a priority.  1) Manholes 2) Wet well and 3) the work done at the school.

A motion was made to agree to the 365 completion date with provisions for flooding and weather and the 3 priorities manholes, wet well, and school work, motion was made by Aldermen Hartley, seconded by Aldermen Talbot, with the vote as follows: 


AYES-Kinion, Rockwell, Talbot, Harper, Hartley, Hunter

NAYS-0

ABSENT-0
 


Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent.
There will be a meeting set up with the school, Marshall and Pat from Lempke, to discuss a good time for the work to be done there.

A motion was made to adjourn, motion made by Aldermen Talbot, seconded by Aldermen Rockwell, with the vote as follows:


AYES-Rockwell, Talbot, Harper, Hartley, Hunter, Kinion

NAYS-0

ABSENT-0
 


Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent.
A motion was made to adjourn, by Aldermen Talbot, seconded by Aldermen Rockwell, with the votes as follows:


AYES-Talbot, Harper, Hartley, Hunter, Kinion, Rockwell

NAYS-0

ABSENT-0
 


Motion carried with 6 ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Kakouris,

City Clerk

